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The Parish Council met on 8
th

 October 2012 and considered a number of items. 

Clerk to the Parish Council: 

Mrs Iona Taylor 

c/o The Old Keys, North Stainley, RIPON, HG4 3HT 

Tel: 01765-635099 
E-mail: tanfieldparishcouncil@yahoo.co.uk 

www.tanfieldparishcouncil.btck.co.uk 
 

NEXT MEETINGS 

The Parish Council’s next full meeting is on 14
th
 January 

2013 at 7.40pm in West Tanfield Village Hall.  
Planning meetings to consider any applications received or 

other urgent items of business may be held on 12
th

 

November and 10
th
 December.  

Members of the public are welcome to attend and hear the 

matters being considered.  

 

 

VACANCY ON PARISH COUNCIL 
There is still a vacancy for a new Councillor on the Parish 

Council.  

Information about the work of the Council can be found in 
the Good Councillors’ Guide – available via nalc.gov.uk or 

from the Clerk.  

If you are interested please contact the Clerk.  

   

BBOONNFFIIRREE  AANNDD  FFIIRREEWWOORRKKSS  DDIISSPPLLAAYY  
22NNDD  NNOOVVEEMMBBEERR  22001122    

FFRROOMM  66..3300PPMM  AATT  TTAARRMMAACC’’SS  
NNOOSSTTEERRFFIIEELLDD  QQUUAARRRRYY  VVIISSIITTOORR  CCEENNTTRREE  

((OOFFFF  TTHHEE  BB66226677))  
 

The Parish Council would be grateful for any 
donations of materials to use to build the 
bonfire – garden waste, timber or cardboard.  
These can either be taken to the bonfire field 
on 2nd November or we can arrange collection 
from your property. Please call the Clerk to 
discuss this.  

STREET CLEANING 

At the request of the Parish Council the 

roads through the villages of the parish 
have now been swept by Hambleton 

District Council. The Parish Council 

will try to ensure that this happens 

several times a year from now on.  

 

 
 

 
ACCOUNTS 

 
The 2011/12 accounts have now been checked and 

approved by the External Auditor. Everything was 
found to be in order.  

The Parish Council is working on the 2013/14 budget 

and will be setting the precept (money raised through 
Council Tax) at its January meeting.  

Details of the accounts are on the Council’s website.  

The Parish Council is working to have a number of Highways Faults repaired by North 

Yorkshire County Council: 
 Repairing the bus shelter railings at 

West Tanfield.  

 Repalcement 30mph sign at Corby 

Bank, West Tanfield.  

 Re-painting roundabout markings in 

West Tanfield requested.  

 Pothole in Thornborough now 

repaired.  

 There are no proposals to re-surface 

Church St, West Tanfield, but 

defects will be monitored.  

 Looking at options for replacing 

Nosterfield Village Sign.  

 Loose sign reported on Main St., WT  Fly-tipping on Corby Bank reported. 

 

Apologies to Nosterfield residents who received the last 

newsletter late.  Please note that newsletters are displayed 

on the Council’s website: 

www.tanfieldparishcouncil.btck.co.uk 

We suggest you check the site regularly to keep up to date 

with the work of the Parish Council.  

MINERALS & WASTE DEVELOPMENT 

FRAMEWORK 

North Yorkshire County Council is considering sites put 

forward for quarrying by developers and a public 
consultation will be carried out in due course.  


